



WASHINGTON MATERIALS MANAGEMENT

AND 

FINANCING AUTHORITY
Approved Minutes

Special Meeting of the Board of Directors

November 28, 2007

The Board of Directors (“Board”) of the Washington Materials Management and Financing Authority (the “Authority”) held a special meeting at 1:00 p.m. PST on Wednesday, November 28, 2007, at the offices of Van Ness Feldman in Seattle, Washington.

Directors Present:


Mark Dabek, RE-PC


Meggan Ehret, Thomson Inc.


Mike Moss, Samsung


Erik Stromquist, CTL Corp.

John Swiderski, Deer Park Computer Sales and Service


Mike Watson, Dell Computers

Also Present Were:


Walter Alcorn, Alcorn Consulting (Contractor)

Peter Lyon, Dept. of Ecology (Ex Officio)

Suzette Riley, Colehour+Cohen (Contractor)

Christy Shelton, Cascadia Consulting (Contractor)

Directors Absent:


Nick Ammann, Apple Computers


Mark Bracking, PC Salvage

Kyle Holifield, Wal-Mart


Mary Jacques, Lenovo


Tim McGrady, LG Electronics

Counsel Present: 

Tyson Kade, Van Ness Feldman


Marlys Palumbo, Van Ness Feldman

1.
Call to Order 

John Swiderski, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 1:19 p.m.  A quorum of Directors was present.

2.
Approve Project Manager Contract for Marion Silverthorne
Discussion:  Tyson Kade discussed the TEKsystems contract for Marion Silverthorne and the associated expenses.  Mike Watson discussed the orientation tasks and oversight responsibility.

On a motion duly made (Watson) and seconded (Stromquist), it was:

VOTED
to accept the contract.

The recorded vote was 5 yeas, 0 nay, and 1 abstention (Swiderski), and the motion carried.

Discussion:  Tyson Kade discussed the expenses that the Authority would reimburse pursuant to the contract with Marion Silverthorne.  The Board discussed travel and office expenses.

On a motion duly made (Watson) and seconded (Stromquist), it was:

VOTED
to approve a $250 per month expense account for Marion Silverthorne with $0.485 for vehicle travel and other travel expenses as authorized.  A computer will be provided by the Board.

The vote was unanimous (6-0), and the motion carried.
3.
Discuss Projected Administrative and Operational Costs and Budget

Discussion:  The Finance Committee had no information to discuss at this time.

4.
Discuss Board Communications; Format for E-Newsletter and E-Mail; Designate Board Member to Review; Transfer Duties to Maintain Website
Discussion:  Suzette Riley discussed the communications strategy regarding the development of the standard plan.  Ms. Riley also discussed the timing, format and review of the e-newsletter.  Finally, the Board discussed who would be responsible for updating the content of the website.

5.
Discuss Timeline for Standard and Operating Plans
Discussion:  Christy Shelton discussed the timeline regarding deliverables for the development of the standard and operating plans.

6.
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 3:33 p.m.
